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l.l 50 Sexual Harrassment Policy 

Pursuant to Executive Order 89-01, the Indeterminate Sentence Re­
view Board hereby reaffirms and updates its policy regarding sexual 
harrassment as follows: 

It is the public policy of the State to provide and maintain a 
working environment free from sexual harrassment for its em­
ployees and all citizens participating in State programs. Sexual 
harrassment is a form of sex discrimination and is an unlawful 
employment practice under State and Federal law. 

Sexual harrassment is defined as unwelcome sexual advances, 
requests for sexual favors, and other verbal or physical conduct 
of a sexual nature when: 

A. Submission to such conduct is made, either explicitly 
or implicitly, a term or condition of an individual's 
employment; 

B. Submission to or rejection of such conduct by an indi­
vidual is used as the basis for employment decisions 
affecting such individual; or 

C. Such conduct has the purpose or effect of unreason­
ably interfering with an individual's work perform­
ance or creating an intimidating, hostile, or offensive 
working environment. 

Sexual harrassment is absolutely prohibited. Any employee of 
the Agency who engages in such activity will be subject to disci­
plinary action, up to and including termination. 

The Agency is committed to responding promptly and effectively 
to sexual harrassment concerns/complaints. Any employee who 
feels that he/she is being sexually harrassed should report the 
behavior immediately to his/her supervisor. If the supervisor is 
not responsive or if the employee feels uncomfortable talking to 
their supervisor for any reason, he/she should contact the Chair 
of the Board, the Personnel Representative, or anyone else in the 
Agency with authority to act. 

Employees may file a complaint with the Washington State Hu­
man Rights Commission as a violation of RCW 49.60 or with 
the Federal Equal Employment Opportunity Commission as a 
violation of Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. 

The Agency will continue to sponsor periodic training of em­
ployees in order to prevent sexual harrassment in the workplace. 
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